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State Board of Education Richard Corcoran 
Commissioner of Education 

Andy Tuck, Chair 
Marva Johnson, Vice Chair 
Members 
Monesia Brown 
Ben Gibson 
Tom Grady 
Ryan Petty 
Joe York 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: District Technical College Directors 

District Career and Technical Education Directors 

Florida College System Chief Academic Officers 

Florida College System Baccalaureate Liaisons 

Florida College System Workforce Administrators 

FROM: Henry Mack, Chancellor, Division of Career and Adult Education 

Kathy Hebda, Chancellor, Division of Florida Colleges 

DATE: March 17, 2021 

SUBJECT: Updates to Lower-Division Career and Technical Education Program and 

Baccalaureate Classification of Instructional Programs Codes for the 2021-22 

Reporting Year 

As many of you know, the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) Classification of 

Instructional Programs (CIP) provides a classification system for postsecondary programs for 

tracking and reporting purposes. NCES published updated federal six-digit CIP codes for 2020, 

which reflect the various programs of study being offered at postsecondary institutions around 

the country. Also, last year, the Division of Florida Colleges and the Division of Career and 

Adult Education coordinated a parallel external stakeholder review for baccalaureate degree 

programs and lower-division career and technical education (CTE) program codes. 

With regard to the codes related to baccalaureates, the external stakeholder review both affirmed 

federal 6-digit CIP assignments and identified standard occupational code (SOC) linkages with 

the goal of identifying CIP to SOC linkages at the upper-division level.  The lower division CTE 

external stakeholder review only identified appropriate federal 6-digit CIP assignments, and a 

separate CIP to SOC linkage review for lower-division CTE programs will be initiated later this 

year. 
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Page Two 

For your planning purposes, we have attached a consolidated workbook that contains the 

following CIP codes which will be effective for the 2021-2022 reporting year, as a result of the 

reviews. 

1) Tab 1 – the 2010 to 2020 Baccalaureate CIP Crosswalk (applicable to Florida College 

System (FCS) institutions only) 

2) Tab 2 – the 2021 Baccalaureate CIP to SOC Crosswalk (applicable to FCS institutions 

only) 

3) Tab 3 – the 2010 to 2020 Lower Division CTE CIP Crosswalk (applicable to both FCS 

institutions and school district technical colleges) 

Thank you for all you do on behalf of Florida’s students. Should you need further assistance, 

please contact Dr. Mike Sfiropoulos at mike.sfiropoulos@fldoe.org regarding baccalaureate 

program code information and Kathleen Taylor at Kathleen.taylor@fldoe.org regarding lower-

division CTE program code information. 

HM/KH/kt 

Attachment 

cc: Carrie E. Henderson, Ph.D., Executive Vice Chancellor, Division of Florida Colleges 

Tara Goodman, Vice Chancellor, Division of Career and Adult Education 

Kimberly Pippen, Bureau Chief, Community College and Technical Center Management 

Information Systems 

Leanne Ames, Bureau Chief, Workforce Education Data Systems 

Nandkumar Divate, Educational Program Director, Workforce Education Data Systems 
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